CENTENNIAL CROSSING HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

February 8, 2010
Pursuant to the by-laws, a meeting of the Centennial Crossing Homeowners Association Board of Directors was held February 8, 2010. President Eric Patt called the meeting to order at 7:35 PM at the Larry Laschen Community Center. It was noted a quorum was present.


Board Members Present:
Eric Patt, President 

John Johnsen






Allan Woodrow





Susan Finerty





Mike Ryan

Approval of Minutes:
Motion on the floor by John Johnsen to approve the minutes from November 2009, seconded by Mike Ryan, all in favor.  Motion passed.  Minutes approved.

Report of the Architectural Committee:
None
Report of the Communications Committee:

None

Report of the Landscape Committee:

SNOW/SALT:  James Martin has provided service for snow removal and there have not been any complaints. The contract is current through 2011, therefore the prices are fixed.  We are on target with the budget for snow removal.  There may be a need to use funds from the salt reserve weather pending.
POND MAINTENANCE:  Mike Ryan has purchased supplies to treat the pond for algae, etc. for $290.  The budget allowed $500.

ENAHNCEMENTS:  The budget allows $14,475 for enhancements in 2010.  This includes flowers, watering, compost, pruning, and insect treatments.  The Village of Vernon Hills does not treat for Emerald Ash Borers.  

Treasurer’s Report:
December 2009:
Operating Account:       $16,766.37



MM Edward Jones:     $150,709.17




Total assets:
           $167,475.54

January 2010:

Operating Account:
$35,882.23




MM Edward Jones:      $151,208.16




Total assets:
            $187,091.16

John Johnsen states that the account ended December 2009 with a surplus of $11,788 due to the transfer of funds for the Turf Crete and the taxes for the interest on the money market account that were paid from the operating account.  There was an overage of $7,880 for salting.  As of January 31, 2010, the expenses are below budget by $852.  Currently, there is one homeowner that has a past due balance of 90 days.  The account has been forwarded to the attorney for legal collection.

Motion to accept the December 2009 and January 2010 treasurers report by John Johnsen, seconded by Susan Finerty, all in favor.  Motion passed.  Treasurer’s report approved.
Old Business:
In the spring, an evaluation of the alleys for seal coating and paving will be done.  Estimates will be obtained and work should start in June or July 2010.
New Business: 

None
ADJOURNMENT

Motion:
Upon motion duly made by Allen Woodrow, seconded by Mike Ryan and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned at 8:04 pm.
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